                                              CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                     MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
                                MONDAY  9th March, 2020.
       Present:  Cllrs:  Gerald Thomas (Chair), Jill Morgan, Tim Mason, Brynley Morris, Alan Price,             

                                Graham John
       Apologies:  C Cllr. Neil Prior

1. Minutes 
The minutes of the last meeting held on the 17th February, 2020, were read and approved.         

 Proposed by Cllr. Jill Morgan and seconded by Cllr. Tim Mason

2. Matters Arising
· LDP Consultation – drop in session 26th February, 2020.  Cllr. Jill Morgan was unable to attend consultation event but has spoken to Pembs County Council Officer Bob Smith.  Comments on the  LDP consultation are:
      The boundaries as shown in the Housing Allocation map of 2018 should be retained.
      Two existing buildings are not shown – building at the back of Yr Hen Gof and one new   

       house on the development below the Haggard in Mathry village..
      The triangular area adjoining the church wall should be marked as GN41.
· Review of new one-way system in Mathry.   This will be reviewed when possible.
3. FINANCE 
          Payments requested:  
Clerk’s remuneration - £227.00





Roy Tannahill Monumental Masons - £450.00






Nisbets (refund to the Clerk) - £48.55

     Proposed by Cllr. Alan Price and seconded by Cllr. Bryn Morris.
          Account information:  Balance of current a/c  - £2332.28




     Balance of deposit a/c - £2007.07

4. PLANNING 
5. CORRESPONDENCE  
a)  Pembrokeshire Coastal Forum – community led outdoor activities mapping and survey information received.  Link to survey: http://bit.ly/OutdoorActivitySurvey   End date 13th March.  
b)  Thank you letter from Wales Air Ambulance received.
c)   Welsh Ambulance Services NHS Trust – request to register defibrillators on new database.   The Clerk was asked to send the info to Roger Stevens and ask him to register both machines.
6. COMMUNITY HALL

7. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
8. FRENCH TWINNING
There will be a Cheese & Wine event at Trehale Farm on Saturday 30th May.  The next committee meeting is Thursday 30th April.
9. PCNPA Tree Policy

The Clerk was asked to invite Richard Staden, Landscape Officer, to attend a future meeting.
10.  Maintenance and expenses of new mower

       Should a new mower be purchased through the next EPG round will the Council take on the 
       expenses and maintenance costs?  For the next meeting.
                                                
Signed …………………………………….                                             .Date   …………………………….

